Mr. W. H. Harrison, Downs, Kansas.

Dear Bill:

I was delighted to hear from you, and am glad to enclose some of the footbill schedules. K. U. will be playing at Norman, Oklahoma, on the 21st of October. I hope, however, that you can be with us for the game on November 3 against Kansas State. That is also the date of the National Cornhusking Contest.

Vance is coming along fine, and we have great hopes for him. I think it would be well for you to write him impressing him with the fact that he must keep up his studies from day to day, and not wait until examination time to get what he should have been getting all through the semester.

I am to speak at Osborne on Saturday at a meeting of the county teachers, and hope to leave Lawrence early Saturday morning so that I will have time to stop in Downs to see you for just a minute. I will not have much time, but would like to say hello. Mrs. Allen is coming with me, and we plan to stop to see Milton and Isabel at Ellinwood.

With best wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours.

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.